
 
Black Knights Car Club

Estherville, Iowa
April 5,2022

          The April 5, 2022 meeting of the Black Knights Car Club was called to order by Dennis 
Houseman, President at 7:00 pm with 19 present at the Estherville VFW.

Visitors:     None.

Secretaries Report:
          The March 2022 meeting minutes were read by Gary Crandall, Secretary. The minutes were 
approved as read.

Treasurers Report:
          Presented by Bob L'Heareux, Treasurer. Balance of $11,554. Received $455,00 in March and 
wrote checks for $900.00 in two donations. 2022 dues can be mailed to Bob L'Heareux at 1517 250th 
Ave, Spirit Lake, Iowa 51360 or paid at monthly meetings.

Correspondence:
          Received a thankyou from the Estherville VFW for the recent $700.00 donation.
          Received a request from Greatinger, IA. to have a Cruise-In on the 5th Saturday in July. The city 
is having a Golf Tournament that weekend and would like to have a Cruise-In that evening if possible. 
          A&W in Greatinger would like us to have Cruise-Ins again this summer in their parking lot.

Events:
          The Garage Tours in Sheldon and Soux Center were very good. There were fewer stops this year.
Two in Hull, one in Little Rock and one in George. In Matlock there were some interesting items. Some
interesting old cars and parts.The weather was beautiful!
.

New Business:
          We have been approved by the Estherville Chamber to receive a grant to help with advertising 
the Sweet Corn Days Car Show. The Spencer Chamber has approved a grant to aid advertising the 
Spencer Drags.
          Aero Race Wheels will be a major sponsor for the Spencer Drags. Arnold Motors will be a major 
sponsor for the Sweet Corn Days car show and Kinda Auto for the Lakes Car Show.
          The Club needs two mobile radios for use at the Spencer Drags. We will be researching costs.
          Denny Houseman is still obtaining more information on insurance coverage details and costs to 
cover our Club sonsored events.There are questions about the premiums.
          Denny Houseman informed us that the Black Knights have donated over $4o,ooo  in the 
communities we have events in since the Club was formed. That is something to be proud of.as a Club.
Adjourned:
          Motion made and approved at 7:25 pm.
Submitted by:
          Gary Crandall, Secretary


